
FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Board of Education 

226 Quakertown Road, PO Box 368 
Quakertown, NJ 08868 

 

March 20, 2025 
 

Dear Franklin Township School District Community, 

 
The Board of Education wishes to timely apprise you of important personnel changes in our 
school district.  Today, Dr. Calabro tendered her resignation for personal reasons.  During this 
transition period, Mrs. Jennifer Aquino will serve as Acting Superintendent/Principal until the 
Board of Education appoints a new Interim Superintendent. The Board is grateful for Mrs. 
Aquino’s willingness and excitement to accept this dual position! 

During her short time with us, Mrs. Aquino already established herself a highly respected leader 
in our school community.  As an integral part of our school, Mrs. Aquino is dedicated to ensuring 
that all operations and activities will continue as usual. Our staff and administration remain 
dedicated to ensuring each student’s success and well-being at FTS. 

We are in the process of scheduling a special board meeting within the next week or two to 
officially appoint Mrs. Aquino in this acting capacity, along with any other necessary action 
items that may arise between now and then.    

We appreciate your continued support and partnership during this transition.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Caroline Licwinko 

Franklin Township School District 
Board of Education 
President 


